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   Well it's a long time since you received a Newsletter but now you've got a new editor that situation should 
improve considerably. Many of you already know Neville Maloney he has been a foundation member of the 
Society since 1996 and was the convener for 
the Alexander William WAUGH (C175..1850-1907) line at our first reunion at Tenterfield in 1996, ably assisted 
by his daughter Amber, who I think was only 12 at the time. He also put together that monumental tome "A 
History of the Waughs" with the considerable assistance of his other daughter Reeanna. Many members have 
a copy. He is your new editor and so please support him as well as you supported me in my 9 years in the job. 
I have sent him the balance of our Waugh account, something over $1700 which should defray expenses for 
quite a while. 
 
    Thank you all for your support during my 9 years as editor. My personal life has taken a considerable turn 
for the better Margaret is now back living with me after 9 years in town looking after our daughter Ruth. 
Margaret eventually succumbed to the strain of caring for a mentally ill person, and suffered a bad attack of 
depression needing hospitalisation. With good medical care and medication she has now recovered from that 
but realises that her days as a carer are over. We are now both enjoying a common interest in gardening and 
starting to get Pindari's garden back to something like it was when Margaret established it over 40 years ago. 
Ruth has been managing OK since Margaret's move back to Pindari and we believe that she will be able to 
successfully manage her own life now. She owns her own home and has her own car so has a good start. 
 
   Also the sale of most of Pindari is now moving to a successful conclusion after about 18 months of worry. We 
are keeping the house and 38 acres so won't feel the impact too much. I'm glad to be rid of the responsibility 
of a herd of breeding cattle. We sold the last of them 15 months ago. 
 
    Well that's the lot from me this time but I hope to be able to contribute to the Society from time to time in 
the years to come, and once again, thank you all for you support and best wishes to your new editor Neville. 
(The changing of the guard.) 
 
       With Much Love to all Members 
       Your ex editor, 
       Ron Main 
   ---------------------------------------------------- 
 
Ron’s request to step into his shoes has been taken with some fears and a sense of responsibility. Ron has 
created and fostered a valuable society and one from which I have appreciated membership and my children 
have gained a much valued place in our extended family. 
 
This newsletter’s format is a change from the usual offered by Ron not by deliberate intention but rather 
because there been precious little correspondence between the editor and members in the last several months.   
 
Geneographic  DNA 
I recently sent a DNA sample to a project run by National Geographic. The aim is to establish a detailed 
history of our ancient ancestors. The project is in effect very ancient genealogy tracing your history based on 
mutations in our DNA. Like most Europeans the results show my descendents moving through the Middle East 



up into Central Asia and then turning west into Europe about 35,000 years ago. As they obtain more data 
the expectation is to be able to make the information more and more specific. As part of the program there is 
an option to link up with the people who have very similar DNA and try to discover common ancestors. If I 
find relatives in far flung reaches I will let you all know.  
If you are interested the website address is www9.nationalgeographic.com/genographic (and yes to those 
familiar with Internet addresses it is www9 rather than the usual www) 
 
Plans for the Future 
As Ron mentioned I collated information into what became a book “The History of the Waughs” That to may 
amazement was now ten years ago. I have had requests for copies but unfortunately getting small numbers 
printed is still a problem. However I hope to have a solution around the corner. In the next 12 months I intend 
to get the book onto a CD. That will mean much better photo quality, and it also means being able to 
distribute it for just a few dollars. 
 
This all sounds very daunting for those without a computer or computer skills to operate one. But let me 
reassure you all that I will continue the written newsletter for those who prefer this format. This is an 
opportune time however to get younger generations your children and grand children involved by using their 
computing skills to link the family together. If you have any doubts I have included an article about Alf Webb 
(he is not a relative) but his story is quite inspiring. 
 
If there are members out there with computing skills and time on your hands there are a variety of tasks that 
need to be done, mostly scanning photos and documents. Even getting a website up and running. Give me a 
call or send me an email.   
 
For all of those members getting worried about all this computing stuff I have even more. It would be great if 
we could get an email contact address for all members! Yes ask the grandkids, nieces or nephews it may be a 
good way of opening up communications and fostering an interest in them in the extended family. They can 
print the emails out for you and get yours sent, it will be just like having your own postal service. See if you 
can give it a go.  
 
As Ron did I am more than happy to work as a central clearing house for family news, be it letters or emails 
and I can then disperse them via our newsletters     
 
Who gets the newsletter?  Hopefully all on Ron’s list, the problem is that Ron knew who to send them to, that 
is who in each family he addressed the letter to. There was no hard and fast rule so for the moment bear with 
me, and if it is easier or better that I address to letter to someone else please let me know. I am sending it to 
the first person who appears on the list at each address. I can also send it to multiple addresses (if kids move 
from home) if required and if you let me know your email address I will send them out via that method as 
well. In the next newsletter I hope to provide a list of members at each address. 
 
 
I will be grateful for advice, suggestions, news and correspondence for the next newsletter.  
Enjoy the festive season. 
 
Neville Maloney    



An incentive to consider an Internet connection and some interesting advice on a long life. 



 

 

 

 

 

This article appeared in the 

Northern Daily Leader Nov 17
th

 

2005. Mim (Miriam) Gardiner is 

the daughter of Ben & Robyn 

Gardiner a granddaughter of Ron 

Main’s sister Kath. There is 

obviously talent in the family 

somewhere and it’s great to be 

able to feature some good news 

stories of the next generation.  


